Presidents  Report
 
          
It is with pleasure that I present the Presidents Report of the Tenterfield Bowling Club for the financial year ending 30th June 2023. The period of reporting was positive with a net profit of $284,507, compared to the net profit for the previous year of$15,413. Full details can be found in the attached Financial Statements prepared by the Club’s Auditors, Crowe Central North.

          On 21st of April, our former General Manager, Stephen Bowen, resigned from his position, and on behalf of the Board of Directors I would like to thank him for his services and we wish him all the very best for the future.

          The Clubs Administration Manager, Annette Miller was appointed by the Board as Acting General Manager until the appointment of our current General Manager, Mr Harrison Brown on 3rd of July 2023. I would like to thank Annette for her efforts in the operational activities during the transition period. We welcome Harrison and look forward to a long and successful working relationship.

          Another significant gain for the Tenterfield Bowling Club, was the employment of a new Greenkeeper early in 2023, Mr Russell Davis. Russell is an experienced and diligent greenkeeper and his standard of workmanship is there for all to see.

         Other highlights include overall trading is up in key areas compared to the previous year including Bar Sales, Gaming and Motel operations. Sporting Activities (Bowls), income is also higher, with a reduced net loss compared to the previous year. Our Combined Bowls Committee, consisting of Gennyfer Whitehead, Julie Brown, Val Butler, Kevin Mooney, Peter McDonald and Garry Chorley have put a lot of effort into organising Bowls and the fruits of their labour are being shown with several new players coming along , with Peter and Garry also being involved in introducing High School students to the game on Wednesday afternoons.

          On behalf of the Board of Directors, I extend our sincere condolences to the families and friends of our members who have passed. Please accept our deepest sympathies.
         Many thanks to Management, Staff, contractors and all stakeholders for your support, without which the Tenterfield Bowling Club would not be the success it is, and appreciation also to all members for your continued patronage and support.

        Finally, thanks to the outgoing Board of Directors for the overall successful governance of the Tenterfield Bowling Club for the past two years and we wish the incoming Board of Directors all the very best for the future.
 
        Sincerely, 
        
        James Bennett
        President 
        Tenterfield Bowling Club.

